	Headington Action
Minutes of meeting of  25 January 2017
	1



[image: image1.jpg]¥ HEADINGTON ACTION

WORKING TOGETHER FOR HEADINGTON





Headington Committee For Development Action
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DRAFT Minutes of the meeting held on 25 January 2017 at 7.00pm
Room JHB 128, John Henry Brookes Building, London Road.


Present:
Elsa Bell
HONORARY SECRETARY
Rosemary Belton
Friends of Bury Knowle Park
Richard Bradley
Friends of Quarry – TREASURER & TRUSTEE
Patrick Coulter
Headington Road Runners – chair & tRUSTEE
Tanya Field
Headington Community Association
Keith Frayn
Ramblers – VICE CHAIR & TRUSTEE
Liz Grosvenor
ADMIN SUPPORT
Carolyn Gulliver
London Court Residents’
Jill Haas
Low Carbon Headington
Sheila Hurst
New Headington Residents’ Association

Maggie Maguire
Oxford Brookes University
Cllr. Glynis Phillips
Oxfordshire County (Barton, Sandhills & Risinghurst)
Cllr. Dee Sinclair
Oxford City (Quarry & Risinghurst)
Andrea Siret
Oxford Brookes University
Howard Stanbury
Friends of Old Headington
Peter West
St Anne’s Area Residents’ Association
Cllr. Ruth Wilkinson
Oxford City (Headington)

Lesley Williams
Headington Schools Partnership
Guests:

Nick Allnatt
Headington Monthly

Mike Ratcliffe
Headington Neighbourhood Forum

Apologies:

Cllr. Liz Brighouse
Oxfordshire County (Churchill & Lye Valley)
Cllr. Susan Brown
Oxford City (Churchill)
Cllr. Van Coulter 
Oxford City (Barton & Sandhills)
Cllr. Pat Kennedy
Oxford City (Lye Valley)
Cllr. Mark Lygo
Oxfordshire County (Churchill)
Jeff McIlhinney
Webmaster
Sonja Roffey
Mileway Gardens Residents’ Association
Margaret Simpson
U3A Oxford
Cllr. Roz Smith
Oxfordshire County (Headington & Quarry)
	1. Apologies, welcome and introductions.
Apologies as above.
The Chair confirmed that the meeting was the first to be held under the new constitution (charity number 1170517) and welcomed our local councillors who were now all full members of Headington Action. A plan was available showing the new HA boundaries in case councillors wished to check how their ward related to the new HA area.


	  Action 

	2. Headington Neighbourhood Forum
Mike Ratcliffe as Chair of the HNP gave an update on the status of the Plan which was sent to the Examiner before Christmas.  The Examiner’s report has been received. The Examiner commended the Plan as “interesting and distinctive, with sound process “. He approved the plan to go forward to a referendum subject to some amendments.

Three policies (concerning tree cover, density of development and car sharing space) have been deleted as they were found not to be legal in planning terms.  The supporting text has been amended in places’ The Plan is now being amended  in accordance with the Examiner’s report and will go before the City Executive Board in March  for their approval If approved it will go to referendum to coincide with the Local Elections in May.

The Plan at the moment is “owned” by the City Council, but once it has been amended it can be published and distributed.  We hope that this will be very soon.

There will be a Forum meeting on Wednesday 8th February at the Baptist Church in Old High Street at 7.30 to put the amended Plan to the Forum members for their consideration and approval.  At that meeting the community projects in the Plan will be discussed and prioritised.

Headington Action fostered this initiative in 2013 and part-funded it, and has been supportive in participating in its development.  The Plan has had an excellent Project Manager (Adam Symons) which has helped enormously.

In response to questions from the meeting:

· The Plan will become a statutory instrument to which the City Planners will be obliged to refer, and is likely to be administered by a follow-on body (a Parish or Community Council yet to be set up) rather than the Forum itself.

· For the referendum the City will have to determine the logistics of voting rights in wards that are only partly within the HNP designated area.

· The HNP was developed with reference to the Local Plan and for any future planning applications for Headington, the Plan will have to be taken into account.

· The Plan can be updated as required.


	

	3. Minutes of the last meeting held on 30 November were agreed (with an amendment to the Finance Section changing CRB to DBS), and are on the website. 


	

	4.   Matters Arising not elsewhere on the Agenda (including Executive Minutes of 17 January).

· Jeff McIlhinney, who looks after our website, has been co-opted onto the Committee.
· We are clarifying the requirements on making grants with thanks to Dee for providing the criteria that are used by the City Council.
· The Christmas Tree, new picket fence, and blue lights in the shops were well received.
· We are carrying out a survey of the trees in the shopping centre in February with a view to lighting one or some of them for next Christmas.
· Copies of the HA leaflet were distributed.
· We had a very productive meeting at Brookes with Andrea, Maggie and Jenny (a sports coordinator) where we discussed volunteering opportunities for our groups to liaise with staff and students.  We will formulate some packages to present to Brookes for consideration.  Andrea advised us that they are in the process of pulling together some volunteering opportunities in a new initiative that will parallel the students’ studies and be something to put on their CVs.  These could be small projects carried out locally and our approach has therefore been very opportune.  
· Low Carbon Headington will approach Brookes to help with leaflet distribution.
· There is a desire to share Brookes’ facilities with “greater Headington” and this will be pursued.
· We hope that Brookes’ students can participate in some of the HNP community projects – e.g. art installations that can reflect the strength of Headington in education and health, and working in the Lye valley.

· HA can advertise Brookes’ facilities and events e.g. free lectures, documentary club, etc.
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	5. Constitution

Our new Constitution, which includes the revised area that we represent, this being the HNP area, has been approved by the Charity Commission.  New Charity Number: 1170517 

All Councillors that represent wards that are wholly or partly within this area are now full members of HA.

We were required to submit the application in writing and we are now requesting a final typed version from the Charity Commission which will go on the website.

We will then close the old association and open a new one.  By law we are required to put a Notice in the paper and to invite the public to a special meeting.  Hopefully the next Committee meeting can be preceded by this special meeting.  Once this is done the Minutes of the meeting have to be submitted to the Charity Commission to prove that we have met the conditions.

The Committee confirmed their approval that the Treasurer  open a new bank account with the officers designated as authorised signatories for the account   They also confirmed that any two officers can sign cheques, and that for online transfers one officer will have full rights with one other having viewing rights.

The Chair highlighted an important  advantage of this new constitution that it protects the trustees from liability for unexpected costs
  
	EB
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	6. Veronica Hurst
The chair paid tribute to Veronica who died on14 January.  She was a strong community worker with Friends of Old Headington and HNP and represented FOH at HA from time to time, and participated in the Character & Identity Policy Working Group for the Plan.  She will be sadly missed.

The current FOH representative (Howard) added that she worked very hard for the Ruskin Fields Campaign which opposed the proposed development and added that she will be greatly missed.

Her funeral will be held on Thursday 2 February at 12 noon at the Crematorium


	

	7. Communications in Headington
The demise of the Community newspaper The Chronicle has highlighted the issue of communication of community activities and issues within Headington. There would now seem to be an opportunity to improve communication channels.  Currently the communication points included:

Headington.org.uk website, and the Headington & Marston Forum

HA website, 
Headington Monthly,
Residents’ Associations newsletters,  
Various leaflets and publications, 
Community Noticeboards, 
Church Noticeboards.
Barton Hands on News (has a circulation of 3,000 in Barton, Sandhills and Thornhill)
OX3 (Tony Turton) 

Oxford Mail and Oxford Times
Nick Allnatt was invited to discuss some ideas regarding increasing this communication.

Headington Monthly has a circulation of 8-9,000 with a print run of 2,700 and a website presence.

These A5 booklets are distributed to shops and organisations in and around Headington and they can be picked up for free.  HM would like more community information, and there is a free page to advertise community events (subject to space).

There is scope for Brookes to place an article about any events they are staging, and they could also submit something on their new volunteering scheme.

An article needs to be 450 words per page.

Charges are ¼ page £31, ½ page £45, and full page £68.

A front cover page plus a page inside is £125.

Inserts with the copies is not possible.

The print deadline is 1st of the month for delivery c. 23rd monthly.

Tanya Field would like to work with Nick to expand his publication rather than start a new one from scratch.  She feels that HM could be delivered to sheltered accommodation, churches and various associations to increase circulation.  Currently any leftover copies (c.1-200) are returned for further distribution.
It was suggested that copies should go to the Library, and we could invite someone from the Library to advise on communication processes.

Ruth mentioned https://www.streetlife.com/area/headington which is a local blog about local events.
It was agreed that HA would set a small Project Group to work with Tanya and Nick to develop the role of Headington Monthly as a community publication (as suggested above). This could include the advertisement of links to key community websites..
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	8. Headington Market

Keith was pleased to report that the Market is flourishing.  In December there were c.14 stalls per week plus a community stall, which exceeds his business plan for December that had a target of 9 stalls.

An article on the market has been placed in Barton Hands on News and one is planned for Headington Monthly.

Special events are planned to celebrate events like Easter, Halloween etc., and this being the 10th year of the market there will be something special in September.

Difficulties being encountered are the use of New High Street which does not get sufficient footfall, and also the fact that we cannot get permission to use the loading bays.  The County has so far refused this use, together with the displaying of banners and posters (even though other parts of Oxford can) and Glynis and Roz have agreed to take this up with the Council again.

We also need some space for storage of barriers that needs to be fairly close to London Road for transportation.  Dee says that there are some council-owned garages in Norton Close and she will check their availability.  The space required is roughly two car parking spaces.  The basement of Bury Knowle House was suggested but this is too far away for transporting them.
There is storage being arranged for gazebos and tables in a shed that will go behind Up and Running.

	GP/RS
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	9. Hanging Baskets, and Festival 2017 3 & 4 June 2017

Hanging baskets:

We need more sponsors. We wanted to acknowledge these on the lampposts but the Council have refused.
Baskets cost £100 each – this includes erection and maintenance.  A poster acknowledging the sponsors will be placed in the bus shelter – the space is free but the poster costs c. £100.

Normally there are 25 baskets from Starbucks to the Coop and Windmill Road, but if we get fewer sponsors this year there will only be c. 20.

Headington Community Association agreed to sponsor one.

Festival:

The first meeting will be next week.  There is now a project manager in place and all last year’s committee are continuing this year under the new Chair, Elsa.  Margaret will be organising the sale of raffle tickets and will be taking a stall on the market for this purpose.  All members are asked to now pencil into their diaries times when they might be available on Saturdays in May so that they can respond when Margaret compiles the rota of volunteers to staff the stall.
The City Council will be taking (subject to confirmation) a stall to advertise the new Local Plan.
Peter West will liaise with Nick on advertising.
The Chair confirmed that our County Council representatives (Roz and Glynis) are seeking a meeting between HA and senior Council officers to see if objections to the use of street signs for the Market and for the Hanging Baskets can be resolved – for example through a community focussed policy similar to that used in Cheltenham.


	ALL
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	10. Finance

A figure of £12,000 was originally allocated to HNP.  £6K of this is not now required as other grants have been applied for and so this figure has been transferred back to our general funds.

We have about £12,100 in the bank of which £500 (donated by Coventry Building Society) has been ring-fenced for a community project

This leaves £11,600, which, with keeping £4,000 for day-to-day expenditure, leaves us with £7,600 to spend.

RB talked through the draft budget which had been circulated. £800 will be spent on the Festival, and with other expenses for the grants and Christmas projects etc. this will reduce our surplus by £3,120.

This budget was agreed by the meeting.

We have had two grant applications: one from Shoebox has been turned down because it does not meet our criteria and it operates in a wider area that just Headington.
The second one is for repairs to a shed in the Ruskin garden.  
This is for £75 and was approved by the meeting.

	

	11. AOB

· Donations: Thanks were made to Tanya for her ongoing generosity to HA and the Festival.

· Footpaths: Keith is the Parish Path Warden for the Ramblers and the Fieldpaths Association for the North East area and has to walk the paths twice a year to check on their state and report to the County.  There are 60 paths in Headington. He is now the Coordinator for Oxford City.

Recent successes include the clearance of a fallen tree in Bayswater Brook, removal of overgrown vegetation near Barton Park and removal of a fallen tree in Lye valley, together with correcting some paths that have been misaligned.
All are invited to walk and report any problems to Keith or the County.

· Ruth advised us of the latest City statistics called Local Insight Profiles dated 17 January that make interesting reading.

See https://www.oxford.gov.uk/downloads/file/3266/local_insight_-_headington_ward - beware there are 60 pages.
· The Headington Community Association is seeking some more Trustees for perhaps 1 – 2 hours per week.  Duties will be related to health and safety and legal issues.  No special qualifications are required.  Tanya asked the membership to contact their residents’ associations for volunteers and to make contact with her.

· Carolyn advertised the Barton Older People’s Day at the Community Centre in Barton on 22 February from 10.30 to 2.30.  A Food Surplus area will be there to provide meals that you pay what you think it is worth.

	ALL

	12. The meeting closed at 9pm.
 
	

	13. Next Meeting

                  With thanks to Brookes, the next meeting will be in JHB 128 on Wednesday 29 March 2017.
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